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Board Meeting Minutes
November 11, 2008
Rodriguez Annex

ATTENDEES

Board Members Present: Cathy Luther, Stephen Hillis, Susan Stovall,
Leslie Weigand and Marie Glenn.

Staff member: Sally Beesley, Director.

CALL TO ORDER
Luther called the meeting to order at 8:01 AM.
MINUTES AND AGENDA

The minutes from the October 28 regular board meeting were accepted.
(Hillis/Luther).

It was clarified that the minutes being accepted were the second draft which
included more information and clarification of the discussion of the Director’s
report.

It was also mentioned that any discussion of the director’s report would be written
in the minutes before or after the report and not in the report.

It was noted that board members do not have copies of “Government Standards
and Practices.”

Glenn, in reference to Priority 7, asked if there was a State grant or program to
mail library materials out to patrons. Beesley said that to her knowledge, the
State Library does have a library for the blind, but this is not operated through
local libraries. Those who are blind or disabled, deal directly with the State
Library. Beesley also stated that a library can mail its materials out to patrons if
they choose to0. Deschutes does this as well as many other libraries.

Glenn also stated that advertising on “Live Homework Help" was distracting and
wondered if it was possible to get rid of. Weigand stated that a pop up blocker
might block secme of it. Beesley explained that the library did not have control
over the ads, but would inform Lyn Craig, Executive Director of LEQ, of the
concern.

FINANCIAL REVIEW

Employee benefits are high due to the HSA deposit last summer. Line 8621 was
qguestioned because there is an expense, but no money budgeted for it. Beesley
will check with Book Keeper and see if this is accurate. It could be a category we
no longer use, and an expense was put there by accident.




Since it was noted that vehicle repairs have already used up that expense
account, there was some discussion as to when the Storytelling Van should be
replaced. It was agreed that an important factor in that decision was how many
miles are on the van. It would also be good to check with a mechanic.

There was no public comment.

EXECUTIVE LIMITATIONS

Emergency Library Director Succession

The board would like the new Youth Services Librarian to attend board meetings
occasionally and review and proof read minutes and other documents. YS
Librarian should also get copies of emails with board packet

It was moved and seconded (Stovall/Hillis) to accept the Emergency Library
Director Succession monitoring report. Motion carried.

BOARD GOVERNANCE
Code of Conduct

It was agreed that the board is doing a good job of carrying out board duties and
not oversiepping bounds.

“Off the Shelf” issue was discussed in reference to how it was handled by the
board. It was decided that the communications about the appropriateness of the
content of the article might have been somewhat “messy” but for the most part,
board members are not trying to interfere with daily library operations.

This led to a discussion about the “Off the Shelf” article and how it is hard to spot
in the newspaper. A column with a picture of the Library Director might be more
noticeable.

It was moved and seconded (Weigand/Glenn) that the board is in compliance
with the Code of conduct. Motion carried.
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